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June 11, 2008

Mr. Jerry Wickham

Department of Environmental Health
Alameda County Health Agency
1131 Harbor Bay Parkway

Alameda, California 94502

Dear Mr. Wickham:

I declare, under penalty of perjury, that the information and/or recommendations contained in URS’
letter titled “SLIC Case No. RO0002892, Chevron Sunol Pipeline, 2793 Calaveras Road, Sunol,

CA — Proposed Installation — SVE System™ are true and correct to the best of my knowledge at the
present time.
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June 12, 2008

Mr. Jerry Wickham

Department of Environmental Health
Alameda County Health Agency
1131 Harbor Bay Parkway

Alameda, California 94502

Subject: SLIC Case No. RO0002892, Chevron Sunol Pipeline, 2793 Calaveras Rd, Sunol, CA
Proposed Installation — SVE System

Dear Mr. Wickham:

URS, on behalf of Chevron Pipeline Company (CPL), is updating Alameda County Environmental Health
(ACEH) regarding the restarting of a Soil Vapor Extraction (SVE) System at the CPL site near Sunol,
California. '

Summary of Proposed Activities

URS and CPL have conducted the following in order to facilitate installation of the proposed SVE system:

Tree removal is ongoing and should be completed by the week of June 16, 2008. This activity took
more time to conduct than anticipated due to health and safety plan development and the
requirement for a CPL observer be on-site

Pacific Gas and Electric (PG&E) has reviewed the electrical power requirement for the SVE
system and has determined the necessary design requirements for the electrical power system.
URS has subcontracted with Stratus Environmental, Inc. (Stratus) to design and install the
electrical power system, as per the PG&E and Alameda County Building Department
Tequirements.

In association with the installation of the electrical power system, the Alameda County Building
Department will need to approve the plans for the power pole prior to construction. The time
requirements for approval are uncertain. Plan development and submittal will be completed by the
week of June 16, 2008. :

URS has requested permission from the Sar Francisco Public Utilities Commission (SFPUC) to
install the electrical power system, which will include three power poles, wiring, and the electrical
panel. URS is actively working with the SFPUC but the time requirements for approval are
uncertain at this time.

URS and Stratus will reinstall the plumbing for the SVE wells and mobilize the SVI system to the
site after the trees are removed.

URS will complete the restart of the SVE system once all PG&E, Alameda County Building
Department, and SFPUC requirements have been met and the electrical supply equipment is
installed.

Based on the time in which it will take PG&E to provide the electrical power hook-up, Alameda County
Building Department to approve the electrical power design, and SFPUC to approve the electrical power
system installation, URS requests on CPL’s behalf, that ACEH extend the SVE system operation deadline.
URS will keep ACEH informed of our progress and anticipated electrical power system and SVE system
installation/startup date.

URS will update ACEH again by July 15, 2008, or earlier, with the developments of the above mentioned
items and any other significant information pertaining to the restarting of an SVE System.
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If you have questions, please do not hesitate to contact me at (510) 874-3201.

Sincerely,
URS CORPORATION

0e Morgan I1I ' ' Jacob H .
Project Manager Senior Geologist

cc: Mr. Jeffrey Cosgray, CPL
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